
St. Michael’s Episcopal Church 

Barrington, Illinois 

Summary of the Vestry Meeting of June 18, 2018 

 

 The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.  An opening prayer was then offered. 

 The agenda was approved as presented. 

 Information regarding repair and replacement responsibility for the Hillside Avenue sidewalk 

was provided.  The exterior concrete improvement project is underway.   

 The Consent Agenda, consisting of the Minutes of the May 21, 2018 Vestry Meeting and the 

May 2018 Financials, was approved. 

 Implementation components of the “Parish within a Parish” communication engagement plan 

were discussed, including a recent small group meeting and one that is planned.   

 Vestry members were asked to forward to the Senior Warden the names of possible candidates 

to fill two vacancies on the Vestry. 

 Emergency preparedness training needs and planning for the parish were discussed, along with 

next steps to move forward. 

 The Rector’s Report noted the recent parish newcomers dinner at the Rectory, Fr. Perkins’s 

completion of the diocesan ‘Fresh Start’ program to support clergy in new positions, recent CCD 

(College for Congregational Development) team training, and planning underway for fall and 

spring programs and activities at St. Michael’s.   

 It was noted that the Vestry retreat is coming in September, with the exact dates to be 

determined.    

 The meeting was closed with a prayer and adjourned at 8:11 p.m.     


